
Week 12 - Friday, November 22, 2024

Attention Grade 8 Families!
Woodbridge College Open House

Woodbridge College is the high school our grade 8 students attend to continue
their programming in French Immersion. The staff and students at Woodbridge
College are hosting a Grade 8 Open House on Thursday, November 28th. The
evening begins at 6:30 p.m. and includes presentations and student-led activities
in their various learning spaces. They are looking forward to meeting you!

High School Information night - Grade 7 and 8 Families of EMPS!

EMPS will be hosting the team from Woodbridge College in the Elder’s Mills gym
on Thursday, December 12 at 5:30 p.m. for a parent information evening. Topics
will include course selections, secondary school programming options and more.
The Intermediate teaching team will share more details as the event date
approaches.

Elder’s Mills Gives!

This year Elder’s Mills PS staff and students will be supporting the YRP Holiday Heroes Toy Drive. We
will be collecting new, unwrapped toys between Monday, November 26 and Thursday, December 12.
Please bring your donations to the front of the school and place theme in the bins. See the poster
below for details.
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Winter Weather

With winter weather here, we want to share a few important
reminders.

Dress for the weather

Students should come dressed appropriately for the weather and for
outdoor play. Students can stay warm by wearing layers of loose-fitting
clothing, a hat, scarf, jackets, snow pants and mittens or gloves.
Students may also want to bring extra pants and socks in case they get wet.

Recess

If students are well enough to come to school, they are expected to go outside for recess. Our
students benefit from spending time outside and being active. We monitor weather conditions
throughout the day. If there are extreme weather conditions, we may consider a shortened or indoor
recess.

Bus or School Cancellations

When an extreme cold or inclement weather day is declared, school transportation (including buses
and taxis) is cancelled in the morning and afternoon. Schools will remain open. Please notify the
school if your child will not be attending school on those days. Students will not be penalized for
missing school on these days.

There may be rare instances when emergency weather events occur and we need to close all schools
and Board locations. Please take the time to make plans in the event of an emergency school closure.
Information about transportation cancellations and Board closures will be shared through local media,
Board and school websites and on X @YRDSB.

Our process for extreme cold, inclement weather and emergency weather days is outlined in the
Board’s Severe Weather policy.

Our next School Council meeting is planned for
Thursday, December 5, 2024. Details and a virtual
meet link for families who wish to join virtually will be
shared as the date approaches.
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Coffee Drop-In:

The School Council is organizing a monthly
daytime social. All parents/guardians of EMPS are
welcome to drop in and connect with members of
the council, meet and get to know one another.
Topics of discussion will include school goals,
making connections in the
community and more. Our first gathering for this
year is planned for December 9, 2024.

If you wish to connect with School Council, please
email elders.mills.ps@sc.yrdsb.ca

We thank you for your support
and look forward to enhancing
our school programs with these
funds raised. For more
information on how funds are
allocated, please refer to the
school’s fundraising plan shared

in the School Council meeting slides.

Support the Vaughan Food Bank!

The School Council has a bin set up in the main hall of the school to collect donations all year long.
Help support greater food security for families in our community. Donations are dropped off to the
Vaughan Food bank regularly.

School Spirit Wear
The online store is open. Merchandise ordered will be delivered to the school
every 3 weeks. All proceeds will fund school enhancements and programs. Shop
online by following this link: https://st
ores.inksoft.com/eldersmills/shop/home

Hot Lunches:
The Lunchbox program is live through: https://www.schoolcashonline.com/. Orders can be placed by
Sunday of each week. You may order one week at a time or several weeks all together; there are many
options!
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On the Horizon:

November
Character Trait: La Justice

25 Gifted Screening begins
25 Grade 5 and 6 to Kortright Centre
27 and 28 Grade 7s to Scanlon Creek
28 Woodbridge College Gr 8 Open House evening

December
5 School Council meeting
11 EMPS Winter Concert @ Emily Carr
12 Grade 7 and 8 High School Information night for EMPS families
18 Emily Carr SS Band performance @ EMPS
20 Last day of classes for 2024
23 - January 3 - Winter Break
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